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I was proud to have the opportunity to participate in the closing session of the capacity building programme for community advocates on human rights advocacy and business.


This is the report of that programme organised by the Diplomacy Training Programme and the Australian Human Rights Centre within the University of New South Wales.


Before I became old and respectable, I too was a community advocate.  I learned the skills at the University of Sydney when I was elected to the Society of Law Students and then the Students' Representative Council and Senate of the University.  Whilst still studying, I joined the Council for Civil Liberties.  Back in those days, we were involved in defending the Vietnam protesters, conscientious objectors, women's liberationists and Aboriginal Australians and their friends seeking to change laws, practices and policies.  


These experiences helped to shape my values.  Inevitably, one's values influence choices in personal and professional lives.  So it has been with me.  So it is with all of us.


The particular focus of the present programme was relating human rights advocacy to business.  This is a relatively new issue.  However, in work that I have been doing for the World Health Organisation and UNAIDS, I am aware of the importance of business for human rights in action.  In the field of HIV/AIDS, the issue arises in connection with access to the new anti-retroviral therapies that make such a difference to human life, health and happiness.  Patent laws, contract arrangements and international agreements affect acutely the rights of people in many lands to have access to basic healthcare. 


Business need not be an enemy of human rights.  And the bottom line is that, without international pharmaceutical corporations, many of the vital drugs would not have been developed, tested, marketed and distributed.


The quest is therefore to find ways of reconciling business's quest for profits and the needs of human beings for enjoyment of their basic rights.  By prudent, skilful and determined advocacy, the participants in training programmes like this can make a difference.  They have learned theory and practice.  The compilation of their comments on the course, collected in this report, shows how useful the experience was.  I congratulate the teachers and course leaders.  I also congratulate the participants.  In future reports, the suggestions by the participants on ways in which the training programme can be improved and its utility enhanced should be included.  Social activists must constantly address the ways in which they can improve things—including themselves.  By efforts such as these trainees and teachers can help to make the world a better place.
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